NC COASTAL RESOURCES ADVISORY COUNCIL

September 13, 2016 New Hanover County Government Center Wilmington, NC

10:00 CALL TO ORDER* (Auditorium)

Greg Rudolph, Vice Chair

Roll Call

• Announcements

Approval of July 12, 2016 Meeting Minutes

10:15 Preliminary Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs) for Coastal NC -

Spencer Rogers

10:45 Recommendations for CRAC Membership

Purpose, Process, and Results

Greg Rudolph

• Kathleen Riely (Résumé attached)

• Other candidates

11:00 Old/New Business

Greg Rudolph

CRAC officers for 2017

11:15 Adjourn



N.C. Division of Coastal Management

www.nccoastalmanagement.net

Next Meeting: November 30 - December 1, 2016

Atlantic Beach

NC Coastal Resources Advisory Council July 12, 2016 NOAA/NERR Administration Building Meeting Summary

Attendance

Spencer Rogers (Vice Chair)

Rudi Rudolph (Vice Chair)

John Brodman David Moye Todd Roessler Mike Moore Beth Midgett Lee Wynns

Kris Noble Bobby Outten Johnny Martin

Dave Weaver

Call to Order

Spencer Rogers called the meeting to order with 12 members in attendance.

Temporary Erosion Control Structures

Staff presented temporary erosion control structure rule amendments, specifically as it pertains to the 8-year time limit for sandbags. The council discussed that the rule amendments would allow replacement every eight years which would essentially remove all time limits for as long as a structure remains threatened. The council expressed concerns that this will remove the incentive for beach nourishment, terminal groins, or other mitigation options at the local level as an alternative to sandbags. It was concluded that incentives should be maintained and to retain the one time per structure provision. David Moye made a motion to retain the language that would allow temporary erosion control structures one time per property. The motion was seconded by Dave Weaver and the motion passed with 7 in favor and 2 opposed.

Sea Level Rise and Inlets

Spencer Rogers presented on the variations in shoreline rates due to sea level rise and inlets.

Estuarine Erosion Control

Staff presented the DCM Living Shoreline Strategy and accomplishments to date. Staff also presented a regulatory update regarding the General Permit for the construction of marsh sills.

Adjourn

With no further business the Council adjourned and joined the CRC meeting.